American Planning Association Idaho Chapter

APA Idaho Executive Board

October 11, 2012
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Daren Fluke, President
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Renee Magee, Vice President
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Brad Cramer, Secretary/Treasurer
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Joan Bramblee, Region 1

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Joel Plaskon, Region 2

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jon Cecil, Region 3
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Charles Hutchinson, Region 4 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Connie Doerr, Region 5
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Brent McFadden, Region 6
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jon Norstog, L&PA

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Anna Canning, E&O

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Diane Kushlan, PDO

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Bob Arleth, P&Z Representative

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jillian Maroney, Student Representative

1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by President Daren Fluke at approximately 6:30 p.m.
2. Approval of minutes for September 13, 2012.  Diane moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Jon Cecil.  Approved unanimously.  Anna moved to amend the agenda to include election results as the next item on the agenda.  Second by Diane.  Approved unanimously.
3. Election Results: Daren was re-elected as president.  Joel Plaskon was elected as vice-president.  Mary Huff was elected as secretary.  Renee Magee was elected treasurer.  The amendment to the by-laws passed as well.  
4. 2012 Conference Review and Discussion:  Diane said she attended an IPA conference many years ago and believes we have come very far in our conference.  The program has great content, there is good participation, and very informative.  The board discussed the budget.  Generally the costs are the same from year to year with a few changes here and there.  The board complimented Jane on her work with the program.  Jon Cecil suggested that the program for next year needs to be put together sooner in the process.  It was suggested that we use her again next year.  Next year there should be a place for the membership to observe a board meeting or ask questions.  Charles suggested one thing we work on is our rate structure.  Diane and Jon Norstog believe we should encourage people to come to the entire conference.  There was general agreement that there may be some exceptions, but we should try to encourage people to come to the entire event.  We also need to make a clear cancellation deadline date.  Another issue for next year will be making up for big sponsors that may not come to a location other than Boise.  There was a request for more coffee at the conference!  And bigger cups!  There was one vendor who sponsored a snack that didn’t get acknowledged.  Diane asked if there might be a way to adjust some session times to run 1 ½ hours.  There was discussion on expanding the conference to two full days.  There was concern that there might not be enough session proposals.  One disappointment was attendance on the mobile tours.  Jillian suggested putting the posters up during one of the reception or snack times so everyone can look at them while they mingle.  There was general consensus that having the opening reception at a venue other than the hotel tends to work better.  Anna believes a pub crawl or movie night is a good idea for Thursday night.  
5. Vacancy appointments
a. Region 2: Since Joel is now the vice-president there is a vacancy for the region 2 representative.  Daren had intended to appoint Tom Hudson, but he has already taken another appointment elsewhere.  Anna and Charles suggested Michelle Vaschon.  Daren will ask her if she is willing.  
b. Region 5: Connie has stepped down because she has taken a new job with Custer County.  Daren asked for suggestions by the next meeting.  Anna suggested Melodie Halstead.  Diane believes we need someone from the Pocatello.  Brad suggested Linda Tiggert from Bannock County. 
c. Region 6: Daren moved to nominate Brad as the Region 6 representative.  2nd by Jon Cecil.  Approved unanimously.  
6. 2013 Conference Location:  Daren reminded the board of the policy to do the conference in Boise every other year and rotate around the state on the other years.  Next year should be in eastern Idaho.  He suggested Idaho Falls as the location.  Jon Norstog suggested the new Shoshone-Bannock events center as a possible location.  Diane suggested we stick with where we have leadership in place.  Daren prefers to do a place that is walkable and the events center is pretty far removed.  Anna suggested that we look at it for a mini-conference.  The board discussed moving the mini-conference around the state.  Daren moved to hold the 2013 Conference in Idaho Falls, with Brad Cramer as chair and Jon Cecil as co-chair.  Second by Anna.  Approved unanimously.  Daren suggested that the venue and dates should be top priority.  Then we can work on topics.  Charles suggested keeping it on the second week of October.
7. 2013 Priorities: Daren said he would like to put together an updated strategic plan and then work on implementing it.  He also wants to try to increase our membership, perhaps double it.  Many of those might be chapter-only memberships.  Brad expressed concern that having planning commissions as members of the national chapter is very expensive, but chapter only is very affordable.  Anna said national does have a price structure that allows the entire commission to be members for a very affordable rate.  It’s something we should consider advertising more.  Diane suggested we need to do a better job of marketing.  Daren said we have a pretty substantial nest-egg that we should be using for the benefit of the membership.  Brad said there is almost $9,000 in savings and $30,000 in checking.  Jillian suggested student scholarships for students who want to present at the conference.  Daren would also like to get member input on the budget and how they would like to see the money spent.  Anna suggested expanding the mini-conference to a full day and keeping the topics at a more advanced level.  We can then target more sponsors and attendees from other fields.  She suggested finances and real estate as topics.  Daren suggested we look at offering CLE’s at the big conference.  Anna suggested we pay to become a credit provider.  There was more discussion on where to hold an additional mini-conference.  Twin Falls was discussed as a possible location.  Jon Norstog said he would like to see more effort into government relations.  There was discussion on continuing to try and partner with Association of Idaho Cities.  There was consensus that we should be better about marketing.  There was discussion about having a person on the board to spearhead updating the strategic plan and advancing the goals.  Diane also suggested we work on increasing leadership capacity within the chapter.  The chapter has been around long enough that we should be drawing new people onto the board.  There was further discussion of members of the chapter who would be good to get involved.  We can ask them to be part of committees or on the board or find other ways to involve them.  
8. Installation of Officers.  Anna moved to install the new members as elected.  Second by Diane.  Approved unanimously.  
